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JUNE, 2005

GENERAL DINNER MEETING

Beaudesert RSL Club

William Street Beaudesert

Tuesday 21 June, 2005

Cost of Dinner  $20  (GST  inclusive)-Please try to have correct change.
Committee Meetings - Please note change in meeting times.
Board Meetings start at 5.00pm, Committees will meet at 5.45pm, prior to Dinner Meeting at 6.30pm.
APOLOGIES

Apologies are to be directed ONLY to Geraldine Collins on 55412058.

                    Please advise by 11am Monday 20 June, 2005.

In case of an EMERGENCY, an apology may be accepted by Geraldine up to 8.30am on day of the meeting. An account for the cost of the dinner will be forwarded to any member not responding in the usual manner. 

MISSION STATEMENT

Zonta International is a worldwide service 

organisation of executives in business and the professions 

working together to advance the status of women.

From our President:

Dear Members

What a wonderful start on our 2005/2006 Zonta Year.  In fact it has started with great enthusiasm involving all but a few members who are on leave or with family commitments.

The Catering Day at Nindooinbah has been a great success with a healthy new profit worthy of the efforts of the Sub-committee who purchased food and drinks and organized barbeque equipment, tents, coolrooms, removal of rubbish….so the list continues.  Thank you members for your efforts as well as other friends whose presence was truly appreciated.  These people worked beside Zontians tirelessly matching the demands of hungry and thirsty bidders waiting for their lots to be announced by the auctioneers.

Special mention must be made of those people whose energy and willingness to assist helped make the day successful.  Sister Nivard, always willing to participate where necessary, Lindy Johnston, a very efficient steak sandwich assembler, Jim Logan and daughter Rachael, cooks extrordinaire.  David and Libby Clark, water carrier and catering assistant, Stewart Blunck, water carrier and Ian Goodall, coolroom removalist.

I am led to believe the kitchen hands Sue Topping, Philo Benstead, Margaret Dennis, Alice Warby, Rachael Logan, Joan Gray, Sue Smith, Jane Blunck and daughter Ainsley, and a friend of Alice’s, Elizabeth Ward began their day very earnestly and with great gusto.  But, with the addition of a tasty treat their production increased 100%… matched by that same treat to conclude a day of fellowship and satisfaction that Margaret Hockey would have approved.

The members who greeted the public and guided them through the food line included Margaret Brennan, Robin Lincez, Sister Catharina, Margaret Dennis, Jane Struss, Catherine Drynan, myself and of course Ellen Logan who co-ordinated with Sister Catharina the catering side of the refreshment area.

I do hope I have not forgotten anyone.  It was such a full on day for all and not knowing the exact numbers for catering purposes congratulations much go to the Sub-committee whose preparations would surpass any professional organization considering the available preparation areas.  

The Sub-committee included Ellen Logan, Alice Warby, Margaret Brennan and Joan Gray, our Treasurer, whose smile reflects that the success was well worth the efforts by everyone.

On Sunday the fifth of June another Birthing Kits Assembly Day was held at my place in Kooralbyn.  Our goal was to assemble 1000 kits in two shifts.  Four hundred kits were completed and a date set for another assembly day to complete the remainder, is Sunday morning the third of July.  We have been informed by Zonta Adelaide Hills that this consignment will be going to Ethiopia, to the Addis Ababa Fistula Hospital.  Please note in your diaries the next workshop to complete the Kits.  Thanks to Margaret Dennis,  Margaret Brennan, Sue Smith, Sue Topping, Alice Warby, Geraldine Collins, Joan Gray, Jane Struss and Gerry Gimblett.  This was another day of fellowship, great conversations and refreshments.

Other areas of service, which are continuous, are the Breast Cushions, Telecross, Hospital Canteen and Footprints of Service.  I believe that Sister Catharina delivered 50 Breast Cushions to the Mater Hospital from the last assembly day.  Well done everyone for your tireless efforts, sometimes going unnoticed but accomplished in the true spirit of our organization.

For those members who are relaxing on well deserved breaks, come back refreshed and share with us your experiences at our next Dinner Meeting on the 21 June at the RSL.

Cheers

Sylvia

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS

JUNE

Special birthday greetings to all who are celebrating birthdays during this month. Especially to:

Joan W

3 June

Sue S


8 June
DATES TO REMEMBER

BOARD MEETINGS

These are now to be held, for a trial period of three months, at 5pm, on the day of our Dinner Meeting. Starting this month, June 21.

DINNER MEETINGS

21 June

19 July

16 August

20 September

COMMITTEE CHAIRS NOTICE

Could all former Committee Chairs please bring their boxes and files to the June Dinner Meeting, so changeover can be effected.  Sylvia has requested that all stationery be pooled, as more needs to be ordered.

The Correspondence Secretary needs to have letterhead stationery, and other Committee Chairs   need to assess forms to be restructured and/or photocopied.

If your Committee has any other books, videos or documents that could be given out for borrowing by members, these should also be brought to the meeting.

DISTRICT 24 CONFERENCE

This conference is being held at the Crowne Plaza, Surfers’ Paradise, from 7-9 October.  Early bird rates are available and registration forms are available at the Dinner meeting.

MEET THE ZONTA INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT

All members are invited to Dinner with the Zonta International President at the Annexe of Parliament House on 13 July, 6pm for 6.30pm.  Tickets are $40 and the closing date for ticket sales will be 1 July.

BUILDING YOUR FUTURE WORKSHOP

Judy M, chair of the committee, will be returning home soon to start the organization.   Date is August 27 and venue is the Anglican Church Hall.  As many helpers as possible will help the day run smoothly, especially for catering with Sister Cath.  It is a great day for members and is very interesting to see responses from students and presenters.

SWAPMEET

Members are requested to organize goods for the Swapmeet Day on 18 September.  Is anyone willing to take on the job of Chairperson of the Sub-committee?  A roster will need to be maintained so that unsold articles can be collected at the end of the day.

RECOGNITION OF YOUR EFFORTS

Sylvia has suggested that Monthly Reports be given from volunteers who work so hard in our community, e.g. Mothers’ Day Raffle ticket sellers who raised over $440 and Hospital Canteen workers.  Much of our work has been going unnoticed and has lacked the promotion it deserves.

FLASHBACKS FROM THE ARCHIVES

Wouldn’t it be interesting to read and, in some cases remember, what happened in June 1988?  Perhaps this could be a regular snippet in this newsletter!

MEET OUR NEW MEMBERS

Robin Powell

Born in Coffs Harbour, 1955, Robin was the second of five children.  Robin’s family  were second generation saw millers in the area.

As a young girl Robin’s interests were sports and horse riding, she and her family were also involved in water skiing.

Robin attended NEGS Girls’ School in Armidale where she continued with her sports including hockey and athletics.

After leaving school Robin undertook studies at The Kelvin Grove Creche & Kindergarten Teachers’ College.

In 1975 Robin met John Powell at a cattle sale in Eidsvold when he was working on a nearby station.  They were married in December 1976 in Brisbane and moved to West Wyalong NSW, then to The New England area where they managed a sheep and cattle property.

Their first two children were born at Armidale before they then moved to Beenleigh where John and Robin had their own farm machinery business for 10 years.  During this time three more children were born into their family.

They moved to Mundoolun in 1990 when John took a position as a Turf Farm manager and they moved into Beaudesert in 1998.

Robin worked in childcare and as office manager at the turf farm for some time.  She also made toys and baby things which she sold at craft markets on weekends.  When the family moved into town Robin did some casual work at the Special School before starting as an assistant at The Community Kindergarten and Pre-School, where she still works.

The children, Kate is now 26, Nick 25, Bill 23, Sally 21 and Thomas 18, all attended the Beaudesert High School.

Kate and Nick finished University, both have travelled overseas and now have interesting careers, Kate in Lismore and Nick in Melbourne.  Sally is still studying, she lives and works in Sydney.  Bill graduated from Royal Military College Duntroon and is an officer in the Air Force.  Thomas finished school last year and has commenced an apprenticeship in diesel mechanics. 

 Robin’s interests are her family, her home and garden, sewing and scrap booking.  She is looking forward to the opportunity of being involved with Zonta and their community activities.

Cherrol McGhee

Cherrol is a baby boomer and very proud of it.  She was born in Central Queensland and after completing her high school education attended Teachers’ College in Brisbane .  She started teaching in Central Queensland, moved to Brisbane again after marrying her husband Jon.  Cherrol taught in Woodridge for four years and when their first two children were little, they decided that they wanted to move back to the country.  They transferred to Beaudesert, because a friend taught in Beaudesert and liked it so much that it had to be the best place to raise their children.  In 1978, they moved to beautiful Darlington and she still loves it.  Their youngest children were born there.  They all had a wonderful childhood, attended Darlington School, Beaudesert High and University.

Cherrol has taught in small schools except for her time spent at Beaudesert Primary.  Most of the last 18 years she has taught at Hillview Primary School.  The highlights have been the times spent as Acting Principal at Hillview and Darlington and being selected to be part of the first intake of “Connecting Teachers to the Future Project” in 1996.  Her life has been connected with computers ever since but created many new opportunities for her.  It was at this time that she became involved in the professional development of teachers.  Now as a Senior Teacher, she is in charge of making sure that all the computers are working at her school.

Cherrol is very interested in helping in the community.  This started with being President of Darlington State School P&C   in 1982.  Since then she has taken a leadership role on various management committees.  She was on the Management Committee that established the Beaudesert Kindergarten and Preschool in 1984 and later was President for two years.  She has been president and secretary of the Beaudesert High School P&C.  The last two years, she has been President of the Beaudesert Education Network and helped organize three successful conferences at Kooralbyn for teachers and aides.  This year she has broadened her community work. She is part of the Management Committee of the Beaudesert Show Society, the Chief Steward for Education.  

Her interests are gardening, collecting old things, reading and enjoying country life.

JENNY ADERMANN

Jenny was born and bred in Brisbane and first came to the Beaudesert area in 1982 when she was posted as a primary teacher to Rathdowney State School.  She remained there until June 1985 when she married Graham Adermann in Tamrookum Church and they set up home in Bamaga, at the tip of Cape York.  This started a love affair with living in remote Cape York communities which has lasted over the past twenty years.  Jenny has spent a total of 11 years working in the far, far north, her most recent posting being Weipa during 2003 and 2004.

Early in her teaching career, Jenny developed an interest in media work and gained a Graduate Diploma in Media Studies from the Australian Film, Television and Radio School.  She and Graham, who had previously worked for the ABC, established Media Production Units for Education Queensland in Cairns and Nambour and produced educational resources.  They also worked as consultants in this area flying around Cape York and the Torres Strait to train teachers.  Working with resources led to an interest in becoming qualified as a Teacher Librarian and she completed her Graduate Diploma in this field in 1994.  On the Sunshine Coast, Graham and Jenny became interested in moving and renovating old houses, two of which they moved to Pomona in the hinterland behind Noosa.

In 1992 Jenny was diagnosed with breast cancer and this began another phase of her life in which mental and physical health were paramount.  After doing some voluntary counseling work with other women who had been diagnosed, she decided that training in this area would be valuable.  She started a Bachelor of Counselling which grew into a Master of Education in Guidance and Counselling and is now the Guidance Officer at Beaudesert State School.   She is currently enrolling in PhD studies.

She has varied interests including ‘arty’ pursuits, such as lino printing, photography and scrapbooking.  She would like to have more time to spend in her garden.  When in the north she loved boating.  Her family is in Brisbane and she spends as much time as possible with them.  Almost nine years ago, Graham and Jenny bought a property at Lamington and love living in this special place.

Our club welcomes these three new special members.
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